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UNITED STATEL NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
GPU NUCLEAR CORPORATION
DOCKET NO. 50-219
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT AND
EINCING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC or the Commission) is
considering issuance of an amendment to Facility Operating License No. DPR-16
issued to GPU Nuclear Corporation, et al. (the licensee), for operation of the
Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Station, located in Ocean County, New Jersey.
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT
Identification of Proposed Action:

The proposed amendment would revise the Technical Specification Sections
3.13.B.1 and 13.B.2 and delete current Technical Specifications 3.13.B.3 and
3.15.B.4 and the note at the bottom of Page 3.13-1 which applied cnly during
the previous operating cycle. The proposed revision to the Technical
Specifications would permi. no limitation on the number of inoperable position
indicators for nine ASME Code safety valves during power operation.

The proposed amendment is in cccordance with GPU Nuclear Corporation's
application dated February 15, 1990, as supplemented January 22, 1992.

Need for the Proposed Action:

The proposed changes to the Facility Operating License are needed
because the current Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Station Technical
Specifications require a plant shutdown depending on the number of inoperable
safety valve position indicators and the location of their associated safety
vaives.
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Since the Commission concludes that there are no significan®
erivironmental effects that would result from the proposed uction, any
alternatives with squal or greater environmental irpacts need not be
evaluated.

Alternative Use of Resources:

The action would involve no use of resources not previously considered
in the Final Environmental Statement for the _,ster Creek Nuclear Generating
Station dated December 1974,

Agencies and Persons Consultec:

The NRC staff reviewed the 1icensee’s recuest and did not coneult other
agencies or persons.
FINDING OF NO & NIFICANT IMPACT

Based upon the foregoing environmental assessment, the NRC stuff
concludes that the proposed action will not have a significant effect on the
quality of the human environment. AL ardingly, the Commission has determined
not to prepare an environmental impact statement for the proposed amendment.

Frr further details with respect to this action, see the application for
amendment dated February 15, 1990, as supplemented January 22, 1992, which are

available for public inspection in the Commission's Public Decument Ruom, the

Gelman Building, 2)20 L Street, NW., Washington, DC 20555 and at the local
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public document room loci.~d at the Ocean County Library, Reference
Department, 101 Vashington Street, Toms River, New Jersey 08753,
Dated at Rockville, Maryland this 5th day of May 1992,

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMI3SSINN
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onald W. Hernan, Acting Director
Project Directorate [-4
Division of Reactor Projects - 1/11
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